K - 8 Math Adoption Committee - Minutes

January 1, 2024

LEC Boardroom

4pm-5pm

Welcome and debrief (4:03pm)

Dr. Tracy Watkins welcomed the committee and reviewed the final ratings for the top two programs (Eureka, and Illustrative). The committee discussed the "pros" of Eureka Math, which received the highest ratings.

Table Task

The grade level tables were asked to discuss the pros of the program. Table groups shared out positive experiences using Eureka Math.

Dr. Watkins asked for feedback regarding the implementation of the program, if approved by the governing board in February. Participants indicated that they would like to see training prior to the end of the year for teachers, which would also require having access to materials prior to the end of the year.

Overall, it was discussed that the implementation would need to be carefully considered, as Eureka Math would be a "new" way of teaching for many.

Conclusion

Dr. Watkins concluded the meeting by thanking everyone for their participation. She reminded teachers that she would follow up with hours - spent working on the committee to use as leadership hours, as well as verifying the stipend provided for the additional work.

The committee meeting concluded at **4:37 pm**

Respectfully submitted by Dr. Tracy Watkins